
Hello 
 
I would like to make a comment regarding protecting koala populations on the Far North 
Coast of NSW. It seems very obvious to me that to protect koalas you have to protect their 
habitat, and there are many examples of a blatant disregard for this by Forestry Corp and the 
Roads authorities, as they fudge their way through justifying removing and separating major 
koala habitats on the Far North Coast.  
 
Several examples spring to mind: 

1. Double Duke State Forest 
2. Cherry Tree State Forest 
3. Pacific Highway south of Ballina (Coolgardie area) 
4. Royal State Forest 

Perhaps some of the above government authorities would like to claim again that they have 
had no effect on koala populations. Either they are lying (quite likely) or have their heads in 
the sand. 

Regards 

 

Maggie Wheeler 

 


